April 17, 2008

THIS IS A DECISION PAPER.

TO:

Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:

Nannette S. Johnston, Superintendent

SUBJECT:
Staff Allocations for 2008-2009 School Year



(Certified, Classified, Administrative, Custodians)

ISSUE:

The Kentucky Department of Education waived the requirement changing the dates for notification of SBDM council allocations to May 1. In the February 2008 board meeting, the board waived its own policy to conform to May 1 and required SBDM councils to notify the board how it would allocate staffing within 30 days of receipt of their board allocation.

FACTS:

Board Policy 02.4331 and HCAR 02.4331 provide the staffing ratios and formulas for staffing allocations. The Student Services Department provides the enrollment projections for the upcoming school year. 

On April 16, the board voted to change the staffing ratios as follows:

Certified

24:1 for K-3; 

25:1 for Grades 4-5

25:1 for Grades 6-12

Classified

1:225 for Instructional assistants at the K-5 level (elementary)

State cap size formula for teachers (SBDM Schools exempted): 

24:1 for K-3; 

28:1 for grade 4; 

29:1 for grades 5-6; 

31:1 for grades 7-12

RECOMMENDATION:

I recommend that the Hardin County Board of Education amend the staffing allocations for the 2008-2009 school year to a ratio of 24:1 for middle/high schools and 25:1 for grades 4/5. 

RECOMMENDED MOTION:

I move that the Hardin County Board of Education amend the staffing allocations for the 2008-2009 school year according to the new staffing ratios of 24:1 at middle/high schools and 25:1 for grades 4/5.

